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Minutes of Governing Board 

Regular Study & Voting Session 

  
Tuesday, April 9, 2024 @ 5:15 pm 

Prescott Unified School District 
Governing Board 

  
A Regular Study & Voting Session meeting of the Governing Board of Prescott Unified School 
District was held Tuesday, April 9, 2024, beginning at 5:15 pm in the District Office Boardroom. 
  
All supporting documents/attachments can be found by visiting our website: 
  
https://www.prescottschools.com/ 

  
This meeting was livestreamed and the video recording can be viewed by visiting the following 
link: 
 

https://youtube.com/live/bi-QeKF4VL0?feature=share 
 

Board Members present: 
  

Governing Board President Stan Goligoski 
Vice President Jane Robertson 
Kara Woods, Member 
Linda Conn, Member 
Andy Fraher, Member – via Telephone 

                         
Others present: 
                        

Clark Tenney, Superintendent 
Brian Moore, Chief Financial Officer 
Andy Binder, Assistant Superintendent/Human Resources 

Kelsey Secor, Director of Instructional Support 
Sarah Torres, Administrative Assistant to Superintendent and Governing Board 

Ava Kleinman, Student Representative 

Kevin Phelan, Student Representative 
 
Others absent: 
  
  Mardi Read, Assistant Superintendent 
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1. STRATEGIC PLAN COLOR KEY: 
 
STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT  
CULTURE  
COMMUNITY AND STAKEHOLDER RELATIONSHIPS  
ENROLLMENT  
RESOURCE ACCOUNTABILITY  

2. CALL TO ORDER - Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski called this meeting to order at 
5:15 pm. 
   

3. OPENING CEREMONY 
   

3.A. Welcome - Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski welcomed everyone in 
attendance. 
   

3.B. Pledge of Allegiance – Governing Board Student Representative, Kevin Phalen, led the 
audience in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
   

4. APPROVAL OF AGENDA - Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski 
   

4.A. Consider approving the agenda, as presented. 
 
RELEVANT INFORMATION: Board Policy requires the approval of the agenda. 

Stan Goligoski noted, I’ll take a motion to approve the agenda, as presented. Kara Woods 
noted, so moved. Linda Conn seconded the motion.  

Stan Goligoski voted Aye, Jane Robertson voted Aye, Kara Woods voted Aye, Linda Conn 
voted Aye and Andy Fraher voted Aye. The motion passed 5-0. 
   

5. APPROVAL OF MINUTES - Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski 
    

5.A. Consider approving the minutes from the Regular Study and Voting Session meeting of 
March 5, 2024, as presented. 
 
RELEVANT INFORMATION: Board policy requires the approval of minutes. 
   

Stan Goligoski noted, I’ll take a motion to approve the minutes from the Regular Study and 
Voting Session meeting of March 5, 2024, as presented. Kara Woods noted, so moved. 
Linda Conn seconded the motion. 
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Stan Goligoski voted Aye, Jane Robertson voted Aye, Kara Woods voted Aye, Linda Conn 
voted Aye and Andy Fraher voted Aye. The motion passed 5-0. 
 

6. PRESENTATIONS 
   

6.A. Presentation of Spelling Bee Plaque to Andrew James-Good, Prescott Mile High Middle 
School Student 
 
Presenter: Clark Tenney, Superintendent 

The student and guardians were not present at the start of this meeting. Governing Board 
President, Stan Goligoski agreed to move the order of presentations so that we could move 
forward with the meeting. Mrs. Ashley Tetreault, principal at Mile High Middle School 
notified Superintendent, Clark Tenney (6:05 pm) that the family was not able to attend. 
Administration at Mile High will present the plaque and check to the student at a later date.  

6.B. Instructional Minute - Testing 
 
Presenter: Kelsey Secor, Director of Instructional Support shared the following information 
regarding current testing taking place throughout PUSD. 

  

AZ State Testing 

Board Presentation 4_24.pdf 

6.C. Auditor General Spending Report 
 
Presenter: Brian Moore, Chief Financial Officer shared the following information regarding 
the Auditor General Spending Report for PUSD. 

FY23 AG Spending 

Report Presentation.pdf 
   

7. INFORMATION ONLY ITEMS 
   

7.A. Summary of Current Events 

7.A.1. Superintendent 
  

Superintendent Tenney noted, we had a number of cool things that happened recently; there's 
an annual event where our varsity baseball team plays against a team of kids. They call 
themselves The Challenger team. The team consists of kids who have different physical or 
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intellectual disabilities. There's Ava right in the middle of the picture, you can see her in her 
jersey. She is one of the terrific kids in town who help out and support that team and help 
coach them. This was probably the best hour and a half I've spent in the last month watching 
those kids out on the field just having a terrific time and I loved how classy our varsity baseball 
player boys were; how they helped kids get to base, ran along with them and cheered each 
other on.  
 

 
 
We've had a couple of different challenge coin recipients recently, one was for some folks from 
our Grants Department and our finance department who helped Brian with a reporting piece 
that I won't go into great detail about. We had something that we needed to fix at the last 
minute in order to submit a report to be eligible for a grant and these folks all stepped up and 
said we'll do that. There is a picture of Mr. Fraher, Mr. Goligoski with our recipients of that 
challenge coin and then later in that month Mr. Fraher had nominated Ms. Torres for a 
challenge coin for all the great things that she does for our district and for our board and to 
help keep us organized. 
 

             
 
We don't usually do this but we're going to do one more challenge coin super quick and it is for 
our friend Brian Moore. This is another situation that if you didn't get a feel from his last 
presentation of how complex it is to report everything just right, it is super hard, so with the 
literally tens of thousands of pieces of that we have to input over the course of the year most 
everything gets put in the right way, sometimes it doesn't and we make a fix. Sometimes we 
find out that something wasn't put in the right way and there was something that actually cost 
us a lot of money. We were reporting special education coding in a way different than we 
should have. We got with the Arizona Department of Education asked, can we do this different 
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going forward. They said absolutely, you can. We said can we fix that for this year and last year 
and they said absolutely you cannot. We'll lose out on $180,000 to $200,000 if we can't make 
this fix for this year. Brian went to bat for us and he got them to change their mind, so we're 
going to have coming to us, in the relatively near future, about $180,000 worth of funding for 
our special education students that we would not have had if Brian hadn't figured out what the 
problem was; figured out what the solution was; brought the resources to bear and got with 
the Department of Education. I've written up a little thing that basically says all that. I just want 
to thank Brian for that and recognize him and we've got a challenge coin for him. 
 
Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski noted, if you don’t know the history of the challenge 
coin, it started in World War One. There's a French term “Espirit de Corps” which basically 
means fellowship and soldiers have been using it since. Now, we have firefighters and we have 
police officers a lot of businesses who use it as a token of appreciation to share during that 
fellowship. These challenge coins are near and dear to all of our hearts here and this is the 
governing board challenge coin that says “thank you, you made a difference.”  
 
Mr. Tenney noted, the admin assistant in our ESS department also did a lot of work as well 
finding the issue and figuring out how to fix it. 
 
This is a big deal for a district as small as ours. We spend 2 million more on special ed than we 
get funding for. Funding for special ed is an area we should receive funding for.   
 
A lot of people have asked how our student safety officer program is going. This is the grant we 
received from the state that allows us to bring in off-duty police officers to each of our 
campuses that don't have designated and assigned student resource officers full-time. We have 
a School Resource Officer at Mile High and one at the high school. This is one example of some 
thank you notes that Abia Judd kids wrote to our police officers. Our kids have such positive 
interactions with these officers. The idea for these men and women who are here to protect 
our schools in the very unlikely event that we really did have a security threat at one of our 
schools. We are glad that there are other things they can do as well. They help us all to have 
peace of mind and interact with kids in a real positive way this a good example of how the kids 
feel about that. 
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Lastly, just yesterday there was an eclipse and kids at every school that were doing science 
learning around this we had a set of glasses available for every one of the kids at the high 
school and I know at several other schools as well. It was a pretty neat day that we could spend 
25 minutes focusing on some neat science in the real world. 
  

       
 
7.A.2. Governing Board Members: 
 
Jane Robertson noted, for those of you that don't know I'm also on the board of the PUSD 
Education Foundation and last Tuesday, several of us on the board Carol Yetman, Ginger Nolte 
and myself went and videotaped what we call our Rising Stars. Each year teachers nominate a 
senior at PHS who in turn nominates a teacher. The students got to express their gratitude and 
their reasons for the teachers that they chose to honor at the rising stars banquet. Carol and 
Ginger and I were all a little bit overwhelmed at the end because we hear so much about the 
awful things that kids do these days. The kids that are not performing, the kids that are on 
drugs, the kids that are on alcohol, the kids that are committing crimes. The Rising Stars are kids 
that have overcome obstacles of some sort. They might not be a 4.78 grade point average 
student, they might not be star athletes but they're the kids that most of us would say, these 
are normal kids that have overcome some burdens and made it. We felt, after listening to these 
kids and videotaping these kids all three of us went home thinking our world's going to be just 
fine these kids can lead us into the future and if this is what the “normal” kids at PHS looks like 
then we're going to be just fine.  
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Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski noted, the Rising Stars that we are recognizing are: 
 
Anya Boothe: Sara Tomlin, Honors Geometry, Honors Algebra 2, Business Tech Teacher, PHS 
 
Megan Dachenhausen: Erin Johnson, Choir Teacher, PHS 
 
Gweneth Felo: Diane Ryan, Earth/Marine Science Teacher, PHS 
 
Rayna Houston: Jen Hawley, English, AP Literature &amp; Language Teacher, PHS 
 
Adaline Farrell: Stephen Moore, English 12 Teacher, PHS 
 
Seth Peters: Helen Wanamaker, Academic Advisor, PHS 
 
Sherylann Vollmer: Brenda Lee, Government/Introduction to Law Teacher, Mock Trial Coach, 
PHS 
 
Wyatt Rewerts: Jim Rhine, Algebra 1/Geometry Teacher, PHS 
 
I do have some other events that I want to talk about. Mr. Tenney, Mr. Neeley and I attended 
the Lions 4.0 banquet. Kevin was there representing as well. We had a large contingent of 4.0 
students from Prescott High School. It was very well attended and Judge Napper was the 
keynote speaker. He delivered an amazing keynote speech.  
 
I do want to mention also the Kiwanis auction that occurred this last year. It is a hundred years 
that the Kiwanis has been giving 100% of their funds back to kids’ initiatives in the community. 
They started out with an auction, auctioning chickens and lambs and everything else for many 
years and now they're raising several hundreds of thousands of dollars and again every single 
penny goes to kids’ initiatives and we really do benefit from that with our schools every year.  
 
I also want to note that the PHS Air Force JROTC repainted the ticket booth, the snack bar and 
the bathrooms at the baseball field. I also saw them this past Saturday on the Granite Creek 
Trail picking up litter on a snowy Saturday morning. It was an amazing event and it was great to 
see them out in the in the community. 
 
If you didn’t know, there is a club called the Family Career and Community Leaders of America 
at PHS and they brought home state conference awards and a national award as well. Second 
year National qualifier was Riley King, and we also took a state award. Ellie Normandy won the 
region seven, courtroom artist contest for the Arizona State mock trial tournament. Then, how 
about Adam gray who won $1,000 scholarship for the sons of the Union Veterans of the Civil 
War and then RJ Para signing, who is a great softball pitcher. She's signing to Weaver State and 
that was in the paper and made our local news. Kids are doing great things 
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Governing Board Member, Linda Conn noted I just wanted to say the Kiwanis auction is online 
now and they do have a lot of really great prizes and they've done everything from the Gardens 
at the different schools and they really are involved with everything children. It is really 
incredible. 
 
Superintendent Tenney asked Governing Board Member, Andy Fraher, do you have anything 
besides an announcement? 
 
Governing Board Member, Andy Fraher noted, sorry I am not at the meeting tonight, I am with 
my five-day old baby granddaughter. We are getting to know her and trying to train her right. 
 
Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski noted, moving on to item 7A3 Governing Board 
Student Representatives. 
 
7.A.3. Governing Board Student Representatives: 
 
Governing Board Student Representative, Ava Kleinman noted, we have the ACT and ACT Aspire 
test tomorrow for freshman and juniors, we had ASVAB testing pretty recently. Prescott high 
school has a color dance tomorrow. A bunch of spring sports are heading into playoffs within 
the next few weeks wrapping up their regular season. There was Special Olympics today and a 
lot of our students performed very, very well. Several PHS students placed in the PCA Visual 
Arts competition which provides scholarships for artists. Lastly, PHS Drama Department opens 
their production of Frozen Jr. at the end of the month. 
 
Governing Board Student Representative, Kevin Phalen noted, there is a lot of testing but also, 
it's this time of year when AP testing and preparation for that begins to ramp up and so by the 
time of the next school board meeting, we'll be in the thick of that. There was the Lions Club 
Dinner that happened, an end of year Awards ceremony. High School registration for next 
year's classes and picking those out and then I think most excitingly is that a lot of the seniors 
now know at least where they've been accepted to and are now committing to colleges. I don’t 
want to pin anyone down, but I know of one student that will attend the Naval Academy, some 
kids heading to TCU, Clemson and Baylor. This is an exciting time and the end goal of some 
education. 

 

8. ACTION ITEMS 
   

8.A. CONSENT AGENDA - All those items listed below may be enacted by one motion and 
approved as Consent Agenda items with or without discussion.  However, any item may be 
removed from the Consent Agenda and considered separately if a Governing Board member 
so requests. 
 
The resolutions included in the Consent Agenda have been posted in order to waive the 
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reading of the body of the resolutions.   
 
Consider approving the Consent Agenda as presented. 
   

8.A.1. Consider approving the certified and classified personnel actions as presented. 
   
RELEVANT INFORMATION:  
A copy of the personnel report is attached for review. 
   
Presenter: Andy Binder, Assistant Superintendent/HR Director 

Stan Goligoski noted, I’ll take a motion to approve the Consent Agenda as presented. 
Kara Woods noted, so moved. Linda Conn seconded the motion.  

Stan Goligoski voted Aye, Jane Robertson voted Aye, Kara Woods voted Aye, Linda Conn 
voted Aye and Andy Fraher voted Aye. The motion passed 5-0. 
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8.A.2. Consider approving the donations as presented. 
 
RELEVANT INFORMATION: 
Board policy requires acceptance by the Governing Board of all donations.   
  
Presenter: Brian Moore, Chief Financial Officer 

Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski read the donations aloud. 
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8.A.3. Consider ratifying the vouchers as presented.  
   
RELEVANT INFORMATION: 
Arizona Revised Statutes require approval/ratification of all vouchers. 
   
Presenter: Brian Moore, Chief Financial Officer 

 

https://youtube.com/live/bi-QeKF4VL0?feature=share


Live Stream Link: https://youtube.com/live/bi-QeKF4VL0?feature=share 

 

 
   

8.A.4. Consider approving the Student Activities Fund Statement of Receipts and 
Disbursements for FY24 - April 2024, as presented.  
 
RELEVANT INFORMATION: Please see the attached reports.  
   
Presenter: Brian Moore, Chief Financial Officer 
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8.A.5. Consider approving an Intergovernmental Agreement for Substitute Teacher 
Consolidation Services between Yavapai County Education Service Agency (YCESA) and 
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Prescott Unified School District (PUSD), as presented.  
 
RELEVANT INFORMATION: 
The purpose of this IGA is that YCESA shall provide assistance to PUSD to increase 
substitute teacher fill rates in an effort to lower costs related thereto. This IGA and the 
Yavapai County substitute teacher consolidation partnership is intended to support and 
enhance student achievement by providing PUSD with efficient coordination and 
placement of substitute teachers. 
 
Presenter: Clark Tenney, Superintendent 
   

8.B. STUDY AND VOTING SESSION -  If a member of the public wishes to speak to one of the 
following voting items, please complete and return exhibit BEDH-E, Public Request to Speak 
(https://www.prescottschools.com/Page/558) to Sarah Torres, Administrative Assistant to 
the Governing Board prior to the study and voting session of the agenda. 
 
For items with the potential to have many speakers, the overall speaking time may be 
adjusted by the Governing Board. Speakers will be called to speak in the order in which they 
signed up, first come, first served. 
 
Requests to speak that are emailed will also be first come, first served. Email requests can be 
sent to sarah.torres@prescottschools.com at any time prior to the study and voting session 
of the agenda. 

There were no requests to speak submitted. 
   

8.B.1. Consider taking action to temporarily suspend the District's restriction against the 
presence and consumption of alcohol on district grounds, specifically Prescott Mile High 
Middle School, football field, and track area, as presented.  
 
RELEVANT INFORMATION: 
 
June 15, 2024 - Whiskey Row Brewfest 
August 17, 2024 - Taco the Town 
 
Special events in the City of Prescott are an important part of the fabric of our community. 
Not only do they generate a positive economic impact on the community, but they also 
create a positive image for our visitors and residents and demonstrate support for local 
charitable organizations. Allowing the use of the proposed space will help to grow these 
events and the associated benefits while relieving congestion in the downtown area for 
the traveling public and local businesses.  
 
According to Governing Board Policy BGF - Suspension/Repeal of Policy, the Governing 
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Board has the authority to temporarily or permanently suspend by a majority vote the 
operation of any section or sections of Board policies not established and required by last 
or vested by contract. Legal counsel has stated that the Governing Board has the authority 
to temporarily suspend the restriction regarding alcohol, but that the "No Tobacco" policy 
must be enforced and cannot be waived.  
 
Presenter: Michelle Stacy-Schroeder, City of Prescott Administrative Supervisor   

Stan Goligoski noted, I’ll take a motion to temporarily suspend the district’s restriction 
against the presence and consumption of alcohol on district grounds, specifically 
Prescott Mile High Middle School, football field and track area, as presented. Linda Conn 
noted, so moved. Jane Robertson seconded the motion. 

Stan Goligoski voted Aye, Jane Robertson voted Aye, Kara Woods voted Aye, Linda Conn 
voted  Aye and Andy Fraher voted Aye. The motion passed 5-0. 
   

8.B.2. Consider approving service trips to Kenya and Mexico as part of the Interact 
District 5495 Ambassador Program, as presented. 
 
The Interact District 5495 Ambassador Program aims to provide students with 
opportunities for international service and cultural exchange. Previous trips have proven 
to be enriching experiences for participants, fostering leadership skills and global 
awareness. 
 
Prescott High School has one student for each team (Sophia Brown for Kenya and Kadynce 
Brewer for Mexico). The students will be traveling this summer to their destinations with a 
team of five students per team and adult advisors including Rotarians from northern 
Arizona. Student teams are distributing used mobility devices collected by Interact Clubs 
throughout Rotary District 5495 to people identified by Rotarians in Kenya and Mexico in 
need of these devices.  
 
Presenter: Cathleen Cherry, Interact Club Advisor, Prescott High School 

Stan Goligoski noted, I’ll take a motion to approve service trips to Kenya and Mexico as 
part of the Interact District 5495 Ambassador Program, as presented. Jane Robertson 
noted, so moved. Linda Conn seconded the motion. 

Stan Goligoski voted Aye, Jane Robertson voted Aye, Kara Woods voted Aye, Linda Conn 
voted Aye and Andy Fraher voted Aye. The motion passed 5-0. 
   

8.B.3. Consider adopting the proposed changes in ASBA Policy Advisory 764-773 & 775-
786, from February 2024, as presented. 
   
RELEVANT INFORMATION: 
Governing Board BGB requires first and second readings of all proposed policy adoptions 
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and approval by the Governing Board. This is the second reading of the proposed policy 
changes and the Board will be asked to adopt the policies after the second reading. Any 
Regulations and/or Exhibits have been attached for review and do not require Governing 
Board approval. 
 
Presenter: Andy Binder, Assistant Superintendent/Human Resources Director 

Stan Goligoski noted, I’ll take a motion to adopt the proposed changes in ASBA Policy 
Advisory 764-773 & 775-786, from February 2024, as presented. Jane Robertson noted, 
so moved. Andy Fraher seconded the motion.  

Stan Goligoski voted Aye, Jane Robertson voted Aye, Kara Woods voted Aye. Andy 
Fraher voted Aye and Linda Conn abstained. The motion passed 4-0. 
   

8.C. INFORMATION AND DISCUSSION ITEMS   
   

8.C.1. Brian Moore, Chief Financial Officer, has prepared the School Board Summary 
Budget Report for your review.  

https://youtube.com/live/bi-QeKF4VL0?feature=share


Live Stream Link: https://youtube.com/live/bi-QeKF4VL0?feature=share 

 

 

https://youtube.com/live/bi-QeKF4VL0?feature=share


Live Stream Link: https://youtube.com/live/bi-QeKF4VL0?feature=share 

 

 
   

8.C.2. Review the proposed changes in Governing Board Policies, BEDB - Agenda, and GBEF 
- Staff Use of Digital Communications and Electronic Devises, as presented. 
   
RELEVANT INFORMATION: 
Governing Board BGB requires first and second readings of all proposed policy adoptions 
and approval by the Governing Board. This is the first reading of the proposed policy 
changes and the Board will be asked to adopt the policies after the second reading. Any 
Regulations and/or Exhibits have been attached for review and do not require Governing 
Board approval. 
 
Presenter: Andy Binder, Assistant Superintendent/Human Resources Director 

After discussion between the board, Mr. Binder and Mr. Tenney, it was the consensus of 
the board to bring this item (8.C.2.) back as a first reading to the May Governing Board 
Meeting.  Discussion on this item can be found beginning at 01:58:11 of the livestream 
link. 
   

8.C.3. Community Comments shared with the Governing Board (what comments/concerns 
do Board members hear from the public in general). 
 
Presenter: Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski 

There were none.  
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8.C.4. Meeting Dates:  
Regular Study and Voting Session: Tuesday, May 7, 2024, at 5:00 pm in the PUSD District 
Office Boardroom. 
   
Other Dates: 
May 3, 2024 - Professional Development Day: Early release for students. 
   

9. ADJOURNMENT – Hearing no objections, Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski 
adjourned this meeting at 7:16 pm. 
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